 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH SEPTEMBER 2012.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM 
PCSO Geoff Nottingham attended on behalf of the Police and reported 5 crimes during the last month- 2 burglaries of dwellings, 1 burglary other, 1 case of criminal damage and 1 theft non-specific.  

Five Bardsey residents attended to urge the PC to do everything in its power to ensure that the 40mph speed limit proposed for Wike Lane is adopted by Highways. The Chairman related all the work he has been doing over the summer to ensure that this happens. The latest e mail received from Nick Borras indicates that the compromise agreement worked out between members of East Keswick PC, Cllr Robinson and himself will not be acceptable to the Highway Board. This meets on October 4th, when a decision will be taken as to whether to go ahead with the scheme, disregarding the small proportion of objections, or whether to abandon it altogether. The Chairman expressed his confidence that it would be approved, in view of the large number of e mails received by Mr Borras in favour of the speed limit. The residents would also like to see improved signage and a footpath in suitable places . The Chairman advised concentrating first on the speed limit. 
Mr Steve Bucknell raised 3 issues:-

· Parking for the Sports Club on Keswick Lane – He said that at weekends the road is  often blocked , with cars parked on the pavement, forcing pedestrians on to the road. This is particularly dangerous for children walking to the playground. The PCSO present at the meeting promised to look into this. 
· Condition of the Playground – He claimed that there was frequently a lot of litter. Cllrs considered that there have been a large number of family parties there. The BSC reps on the PC will raise the matter with the Sports Club. 

· Neighbourhood Plan – He felt that Woodacre Green/ Bankfield have been omitted from consideration by the Steering Committee. He was also interested in offering his services to the Committee (architectural experience). The Chairman said that nothing had been ruled out of consideration and he invited Mr Bucknell to come to the next meeting of the Steering Committee. 

Another resident discussed reinstatement of the footpath near Rigton Grange Farm . The Chairman replied that there had never been a real footpath there. The verge had been used as one. The Council is working with Highways to find some solution. 
DECLARATIONOF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Tatman, Frankland, Bryant, Bosomworth, Hoyland, and Wright.
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Flockton 
6467   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 12TH 2012. – Approved with 1 amendment.             
6468   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Storage of Historical Documents. Su Bradford has sorted these and the Chairman is currently studying them. An old deed box, surplus to requirements from East Keswick PC, has been donated  and can be used to house the documents. 
2.Advertising Signs . These have been dealt with.   
3. Condition of The Ginnel adjacent to Bingley Arms.   This has been passed to Ian Oxley (ROW Enforcement ) for attention. 
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. Cllr Bosomworth is trying to interest Sustrans in the project. Cllr Bradford offered to ask Stephen Hills to leave an uncultivated strip near the beck when ploughing there. (Action MB/JB)
5. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland had e mailed a recent  report from Steve Parry :-
· Church Lane – the hole in the footway has been repaired but is reappearing. Will require further investigation. 
· Church Lane –tarmac ridges into water inlets leading to them being ineffective and drain to be dug  – work completed. 
· Church Lane – pathside growth narrowing footpath beyond the Bingley Arms to Tithe Barn Lane – no money for this at present. 
· Cornmill Ginnel- French drain cleared of debris and fresh stone put in /to be monitored for future possible additional gulley if required. 

· Cornmill Ginnel Trees – Due to budgetary constraints and wildlife study costs put on hold for time being to see what funds are available at end of year. 

· Ginnel Bollard – No news at present. TBC.

· A58 pooling end of ginnel – site jetted and now running clear. 

· A58 – trees on approach to lights and banking for fence – sent to enforcement for action- awaiting investigation from their officer. Not yet done. 
· A58 – Rigton Lights – forwarded  to Dave Penty for drainage specialist to design & build scheme. An application has been submitted for Traffic Lights to be covered and temp system in place to allow for dig. Will not be carried out for a few weeks due to need for advertising. 
· Margaret Ave – bank erosion – referred to Enforcement Officer but not yet complied with 

· Mill Lane- Markers – Due to budgetary constraints work not yet programmed , to wait until Feb/March to see whether funds available.

· Mill Lane – ineffective drains – Job in system to be released for next available crew. 
· Wood Lane – requires sliding of channels – work completed.  

· Keswick Lane – hand rail by Bank Top – scheduled for this Saturday.

· Keswick Lane potholes on carriageway – reported and another attendance within 14 days requested.

· Blacksmith’s field exit – will try to do in October.  

· Smithy Lane/ Tithe Barn Lane – section from triangle not done – no budget available at present.

· Duck Pond – Tarmac removed – now back to original stone finish. 

· Blackmoor Lane – carriageway potholes and badly eroded carriageway edge difficult to avoid due to bends & buses etc. – reported and should have been fixed but some either missed or have deteriorated again . He has made an order for them to be temp made safe within 14 days. 
· Syke Lane – extension of footpath to Leeds Country Way footpath – no reply from PROW. Will chase .

· Woodacre Lane – many blocked drains some leading to property flooding on Church Lane when never flooded before- forwarded to Cleansing – need to chase.
· Woodacre Lane – potholes on carriageway edge towards school on many of the bends – reported twice. 

Cllrs raised the subject of re-surfacing of the further stretch of Wike Lane. Cllr Hoyland will inquire about this. (Action BH)
6. Speed limit on Wike Lane. See above . 
7. Dog Waste Bins and Dog Fouling on Cornmill and Church Lanes. There has been no recent problem over emptying dog litter bins. It was agreed to ask the Dog Warden to patrol areas particularly prone to dog fouling – the A58 end of Church Lane and the end of Cornmill Lane. No Dog Fouling notices are also to be requested.(Action JG) 
8 Sheeting on Fence at corner of Keswick Lane. This is no longer a problem. 
9.Youth Club. – The Chairman reported that Youth Work leaders have been meeting in the village hall but no children have been present. This will be reported to the VHC. (Action ES)
10. Broken Steps near bridge on Cornmill Lane. Cllr Frankland said that this was in hand. He has been asked to send in photos of the location. (Action IF)
11. Footpath Issues. The issues raised by Brian Clink had been considered by Bev. Kirk. 
· The landowner on Church Lane where the footpath is badly overgrown has not yet complied with her request to cut back but has promised to do so. 
· The overgrown vegetation on the Wetherby Road is the responsibility of Forestry who have been informed of its importance by Bev Kirk . To tackle it will be a major undertaking but will be carried out ASAP. 

The Clerk to report back to Mr Clink..(Action JG)
12. Grass cutting around village pond. Norman Overfield to be consulted about this. (Action ES) 
13. Dropped Kerbs .Cllr Hoyland has followed this up between meetings with Kasia Speakman who hopes they will be fitted this summer for access to the A58 Church Lane/ Wood Lane bus stops. She will also try to fit them at Grange Close for access to the traffic light bus stops by Keswick Lane .The work may go out as a job lot to private contractors as Highways are struggling, due to the loss of a 20 stone cutter. 
14. West Well.  The Chairman explained that Mr Stott would like to take part of the wall of the well belonging to the PC in order to improve his site lines and thereby improve his chances of a successful appeal against his planning application refusal .The Chairman and Cllr Tatman had met him and discussed the matter. Council considered that Mr Stott  should put any proposal to them in writing before they could seriously consider the idea. 
6469   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Bradford offered to repair the fence at the bottom of the embankment. (Action JB)
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground.- Inspection Report from Gary Watkinson  This was satisfactory, showing nothing more than medium risk. It was agreed to send it to SMP for their comments on the little slide where a slight issue had been identified. 
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland is revising the NP site.
5.School and Community Links. There was nothing to report.
6. Neighbourhood Plan. The Chairman said that the number of houses each PC had to find continued to decline, and he reckoned that Bardsey would probably have to find less than 100. A full day public consultation meeting is to be held on Saturday November 10th. Andy Birkbeck has asked PCs to submit to him their proposals for possible acceptable sites by the end of September.    
6470   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/12/03290 – Retro. App. for removal of condition 3 of app. 31/292/99 to allow conversion of garage to habitable room – 1 Moss Syke. – Object.
(b)P/12/03262 – Holly Lodge, 24 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.- No comment . 
(c) P/12/02623- Out. App. to demolish stables and erect dwelling – Land adj. to The Brow, Rigton Bank – Comments. 
(d) P/12/03278 – Hill Barn, Cornmill Lane – Listed Building App. for new window and re-located flue.- No comment. 
(e) P/12/02831 – 21 Wayside Crescent – Exts – Comments 
(f) P/12/03388 – Bank Top Stores – Retro. App. for Roller Shutters to front. – Support. 
(g) P/12/03259 – Waveney Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Exts.- Comments. 
(h) P/12/ 03531 – Old Squatters Cottage, Rigton Green – Listed Building App. to demolish internal wall and door and replace rear door. – No comments.
(i) P/12/03262 – 13 Second Avenue – Alts. & Exts. 

(J) p/12/03822 – 18 First Ave – Amendment to condition 7 of approval 12/01428 re windows to bedrooms. 

The Council approved all the above decisions.(i) and (j) to be decided .. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/12/02106 – The Field House, 16A Church Lane – Exts. 
(b) P/12/01958- 11 Church Lane – Exts.  
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/12/01905 – Tree Tops, 39 Church Lane – Raised Decking. 
(b) P/12/ 02623 – Out. App. to demolish stables and erect detached dwelling – Land adj. to The Brow, Rigton Bank. 
4. WITHDRAWAL BY LCC:-  

(a) P/12/ 02392 – Erection of 14 houses , laying out of access road and landscaping – Land off Woodacre Green .

5. Enforcement Issues 

(a) Quarry Hill Farm – Work on construction of terracing has been on going (unseen) for 4 years. Owners regard it as PD. Advice being sought. 

(b) Field House, Spear Fir – Unauthorised Gates – PD .but unauthorised works on highway referred to Highways . Planning Enforcement closed. 

(c) Bank Top Stores – Unauthorised Roller Shutters – Enforcement notice prepared in case application refused. 

6471   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Mazars – Audit of Accounts                                £342.00
(b) Mrs M. Hickson – Replacement Wheelchair          50.00
(c) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                      1,102.10

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Completion of Annual Audit. Mazars have approved the accounts. 
3. Appointment of External Auditor from 2012/13  A new firm, Littlejohn LLP, is to act as External Auditor from 2012/13.
6472   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Request from Marion Hickson for payment for replacement village wheelchair. Mrs Hickson had informed the PC of the need to replace the existing wheelchair used by disabled residents in cases of need. She had obtained a second hand one for £50 and asked the PC to pay this cost. All Cllrs were in agreement to paying this  but it was considered that the existence of a wheelchair should be more widely advertises  to the village. 
2. Possible existence of footpath from Castle Close over Mott  - now a landlocked area.  Query from Mr Bright. Cllrs considered that there was little merit in pursuing this due to the long passage of time. 
3. Church Lane – Trader Parking – Query from Mr Bright. Council asked the PCSO to look into this.  
4. Church Lane – Speeding – The Police will be asked to monitor this. 
5. Overgrown Footpath/Steps – back of Cornmill to Callister Hall – also from Mr Bright. This has recently been strimmed. 
6. Letter from Sue Cairns re Condition of Village Pond. Mrs Cairns complained that this has been badly neglected since Norman Overfield retired from the PC. The Chairman offered to help clear this out. 
7. E mail from Sam Rawnsley re blocked drain Once again Norman Overfield had explained that this was a natural process and BSC cleans it out regularly. Unless there is a permanent blockage, there is nothing which can be done. (Action JG)
6473. MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Letter from Bardsey PCC re Newsletter Grant from PC – Mrs Otty wrote asking the Council to consider raising the amount of its grant  as the costs of producing the newsletter have increased. The Council agreed in principle and will consider the level of the increase when they agree on the budget for the coming year in a couple of months time. (Action JG)                                                                                                                                                                           2. Letter from Village Hall Committee requesting grant from PC towards purchase of a marquee for special events. Cllr Bradford has been successful in obtaining a MICE grant towards this but was only offered £350 and still requires a further £300. All Cllrs were agreeable to meet this extra cost. 
3. Complaint from Judith Unwin re overgrown vegetation on Wayside Mount  The Chairman said that he had checked on this and did not consider it a problem. 

4. E mail re obnoxious  smells emanating from New Laithe Farm – The Chairman advised individuals affected by the nuisance to contact the Environment Dept. on 0800 80 70 60.

5. Camera Operational Time at Sports Club – Norman Overfield advised that the system would become operational in the next 2-3 weeks. 

6. Relaxing of Planning Regulations ? Cllr Bryant asked Cllr Tatman about this. The latter said that some relaxation was likely in future but nothing definite was known about it at present. 

7. Overgrown trees at end of Church Lane – These were noted. They are on Mr Mawson’s land. 

8. Conditions surrounding Sub Station at A58 end of Cornmill ginnel . The Clerk was asked to contact YEDL and express the hope that there would be some tidying up following completion of the work there. (Action JG)
Signed:

Date: 
BPC September Mins. 
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